

# Millers Point Community Resident Action Group

---

## MINUTES

### DATE

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> September, 2021  
6.30pm  
Via ZOOM

### COMMITTEE

President Bernard Kelly  
Vice President Yasmina Bonnet  
Treasurer Jim Warren  
Secretary Candice Murphy

Public Officer John Dunn

Committee Margaret Wright  
John McInerney  
David Wilson

### ATTENDEES

#### Visitors

#### Heritage NSW Assessment Team

Sam Kidman  
Rageev Maini  
Shikha Jhaldiyal

#### City of Sydney

Linda Scott  
Ian Roberts  
Anne Diwell  
Tony Smith - Urban Design and Heritage

#### Residents

Bernard Kelly, Candice Murphy, John Dunn, Annie Crabb, Jim Warren, John McInerney, David Wilson, Nick Wolff, Yasmina Bonnet, Jan Powell, Kate Cade, Isabel Silva, Margaret Wright, Lou Cornelio, Quentin Dempster, Justin Moffatt, Caroline Pidcock, Michael Leary, John Brown. Jo Marchese, Shane Jolly, Lexi, J. Hyde, Quentin Dempster, Robert Hansen

#### Apologies

Jaz Stevens, Alex Greenwich

# Millers Point Community Resident Action Group

---

AGENDA ITEMS	
<b>Meeting Opening</b> Bernard Kelly	Acknowledgement of Country
<b>Confirmation of previous minutes</b>	Confirmed Annie Crabb Seconded David Wilson
<b>Heritage NSW</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <b>Update on Community Consultation Process</b>            Sam Kidman addressed the meeting – stated that the intention is for all community feedback from the consultation sessions will be incorporated into the guideline documents that will accompany CMPs.            Rageev said there will be more clarity on the approvals and consistency will be addressed. The guidelines will be sent to MPCRAG for review before publication by the end of September. This document will consist of           <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1) Vision Statement</li> <li>2) Guidelines</li> <li>3) Response to the workshop</li> </ol> <i>BK posed question to Tony Smith as to who actually sits on the Approvals Committee. He answered that this is a sub-committee from The Heritage Council</i> </li> </ul>
<b>Notice of Motion</b> Linda Scott	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The City of Sydney Executive rejected the Notice of Motion on Heritage Grounds. Further follow-up with City of Sydney to follow..</li> </ul>
<b>AOB</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Garbage Bins - BK asked Linda Scott for comment: All waste collection in C of S is now outsourced and there is a push for standardization of bins. It is very difficult to initiate change.</li> </ul>
<b>Monthly Updates</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <b>Barangaroo Central</b> - Annie Crabb            MPCRAG is hoping to have further consultation with Aqualand and Infrastructure NSW in the near future.         </li> <li> <b>Harry Jensen</b>            BK and Heather Smith to meet with City of Sydney Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> to discuss.         </li> <li> <b>Fort St P.S. Mod 1</b>            DPIE considering latest submissions (including from City of Sydney).            Was noted by BK that waste removal trucks have been ignoring the traffic management plan. Complaints have been made to Dept of Education but no improvement to date.         </li> <li> <b>Parbury Lane Works</b>            BK contacted Anne Diwell about this project and work recommenced. The steps and railing repairs should be completed within a week.         </li> </ul>

# Millers Point Community Resident Action Group

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Heritage Act Review – Parliamentary Committee Hearings</b> MPCRAG was represented by John McInerney.</li> <li>• <b>Cruise Ship Air Quality Testing.</b> Raised by John Sidoti and put to Clover Moore at last month’s meeting. This request has been forward to State Govt and co-signed by Alex Greenwich.</li> <li>• <b>Marrinawi Cove - Yasmina Bonnet</b> A 9km foreshore walk is being created to highlight indigenous heritage and culture. MPCRAG has requested that a swimming hole be included as part of this walk. Awaiting feedback on a possible feasibility study.</li> </ul>
--	---

<b>SubCommittees</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Treasurers Report</b></li> </ul> <p>Member’s funds at the end of June, represented by cash at bank, were \$2979.03. There was no income or expenditure during the month. Income for the financial year to date is \$4,661.27 and expenditure totals \$5177.84.</p>
<b>Amendments to Minutes</b>	Send amendments to: Candice Murphy <a href="mailto:Candicemurphy02@outlook.com">Candicemurphy02@outlook.com</a>
<b>Items for next meeting’s Agenda</b>	Send agenda items to Bernard Kelly <a href="mailto:bkelly@bkp.com.au">bkelly@bkp.com.au</a>
<b>Meeting Closed</b>	7:26pm
<b>Next Meeting</b>	6:30pm ,12 <sup>th</sup> October, 2021 Via Zoom